
A record number of excellent applications for Press Club and Journalism Foundation scholarships have been received this 
year, according to Claudia Burris, Press Club’s vice president of scholarships and internships.  Burris, along with judging 
panelists Rick Stoff,  Joe Kenny and representatives from  Journalism Foundation funders, will recognize the winners at a 
luncheon on July 18 at the Norman Probstein Golf Clubhouse in Forest Park.  

Our Press Club has also added several new scholarships. Of special note is the Martin 
P. Quigley Journalism Scholarship to be given by his daughter, Katy Gurley, in 
commemoration of Quigley’s 100th birth year.  One of the original Press Club founders, 
Quigley was a St. Louis public relations super-star.  A graduate of the University of Minnesota 
Journalism School, he began his career as a newspaper reporter. In World War II, he served 
in the Army Air Force as a photographer and reporter and also wrote segments of Roosevelt’s 
“Fireside Chat” radio addresses. His civilian career in public relations began in New York, 
followed by a move to Los Angeles for the Ford Foundation. St. Louis 
became his home in 1953 when he joined Fleishman-Hillard as a 
senior partner.  His key clients included the Cardinals baseball team, 
Budweiser, Blue-Cross/Blue Shield, and Emerson Electric. In 1956, he 
took a one-year leave to serve as KETC’s general manager. A prolific 

writer, Quigley also wrote four novels, scripts for two local musicals, and countless magazine 
articles. His retirement job in 1980 was as editor of the former Midwest Motorist.  Contributions to 
the Quigley Scholarship Fund can be made at stlpressclub.org or my mail to the Press Club.

The following is a list of scholarships and recipients to be awarded:
$2,500 Press Club Media Scholarship: Sam Masterson, Webster University
$2,000 Nancy Miller Journalism Scholarship: Daniel Bauman, Webster University
$1,000 Press Club Martin P. Quigley Journalism Scholarship: Kelly Boruff, Webster 
University
$1,000 Press Club Summer Internship Scholarships (3): Christa Corrigan, University 	
	 of Missouri – Columbia (FOX-2/KPLR); Rhyan Hensen, Butler University 	
	 (PBS); Benjamin Manhanke, Murray State University (Press Club)
$1,500 Fleishman-Hillard Journalism Foundation Scholarship: Sini Stephan, 		
	 University of Missouri - Columbia
$1,000 Missouri Professional Communicators Journalism Foundation Scholarship:                                                                                                                                     
 	 India Everett, University of Missouri - Columbia
$1,000 Webster-Kirkwood Times/Webster University Journalism Foundation                                                                                                                                       
 	 Scholarship: Sierra Hancock, Webster University  
$1,000 West End Word/Webster University Journalism Foundation Scholarship:                                                                                                                                     
 	 Kelly Kriegshauser, Webster University
(Continued on Page 4)

Summer 2013

Press Club Adds Scholarships: Honors Quigley

Marcie Veit The Press 
Club and  St. Louis 

Post-Dispatch 
$5,000 David Lipman 

Scholarship winner.

From left, Press Club  $1,000 
“Sky’s the Limit” scholarship winner 

Amber Lowery, with Press Club 
past-president Gloria Ross. 

Martin P. Quigley 
(1913-2000)



2013 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

The Press Club 
Administration Building, Room 111
Logan College
Phone 636-230-1973
FAX 636-207-2441
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 410522
St. Louis, MO 63141
Email: info@stlpressclub.org
Website: www.stlpressclub.org
Glenda Partlow, Courier Editor and 
Press Club Executive Director
Ben Manhanke, Summer Intern
Laura Schnarr, Courier Layout and
Press Club Web and Social Media Coordinator

For those who make, cover, and influence the news. 2

PRESIDENT
Bill Smith

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
Gloria S. Ross

VICE PRESIDENTS:
PROGRAMMING
Pamela Niehaus
Cynthia Kagan Frolichstein
PUBLICITY
Margaret S. Gillerman
Carol Lundgren
MEMBERSHIP
Patricia Wente
SCHOLARSHIPS & FELLOWSHIPS
Claudia Burris
Aisha Sultan 
ENTERPRISE JOURNALISM
Richard Weiss

SECRETARY
William Greenblatt

TREASURER
Benjamin Lipman 

BOARD MEMBERS
Claire Applewhite
Joan Lee Berkman
Jessica Z. Brown 
Charlene Bry
Amanda Cook
Suzanne Corbett 
Thomas Eschen
Ellen Futterman 
Richard Gavatin
Alice Handelman
Jared Henningsen
Jasmine Huda
Betty Kagan
Diane Toroian Keaggy
Thomas Keller
Matt Murphy 
Trish Muyco-Tobin
Charlotte Petty
Michael J. Right 
Janet Scott
Barbara Langsam Shuman 
Ellen Nisenson Soule 
D.J. Wilson
Leisa Zigman

Upcoming Events

Event: Press Club at the Gatesworth 
	 “Finding your footing in the topsy-turvy world of 		
	 journalism and social media.”
Speaker: Dick Weiss, writing consultant, a Press Club past 		
	 president and former newspaper editor
Date: Wednesday, June 26
Time: 7:30 pm
Place: Gatesworth Theatre, The Gatesworth
	 One McKnight Place, St. Louis, MO 63124 
Free and open to all

Social Media Workshop 9-1, Sat., Sept. 21 at the Webster 
University Emerson Library.

Event: Press Club at the Gatesworth 
	 “An Update on Israel and the Middle East Turmoil”
Speaker: Bob Cohn, Editor-in-Chief emeritus, St. Louis 
	 Jewish Light  
Date:   Wednesday, August 28
Time:  7:30 pm
Place:  Gatesworth Theatre, The Gatesworth
	 One McKnight Place, St. Louis, MO 63124 
Free and open to all

Event: Cartoonist Forum and Scholarship Luncheon
Date:   Thursday, July 18
Time:  Noon
Place: Norman Probstein Golf Clubhouse in Forest Park
	  6141 Lagoon Dr.
Cost: 	  $17 for members; $18 for guests

Media Archives and Library tour Sat., Sept. 7 at the Central 
St. Louis Public Library.

Save the Dates

New Members: Sharon Kehler and Patricia C. Jones 
of Logan College of Chiropractic University; Brenda 

McDonald and Renee Jones of St. Louis Public Library; 
Denise Wilson

Welcome New Press Club Members!

65 or older? Become a Press Club Lifetime Member with a one-time 
$500 membership fee. Go to stlpressclub.org
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Hartmann at The Gatesworth

Recent Events

Press Club member 
Ray Hartmann 
speaks to a full 
house on April 
30 at the fourth 
presentation in 
the “Press Club at 
the Gatesworth” 
monthly program 
series. Hartmann 
shared stories from 
his many years as 

a panelist on KETC-TV’s Donnybrook and as founder 
and publisher of The Riverfront Times, as well as his 
thoughts and opinions about print media, the Internet, 
and investigative journalism.

Bill Miller, Sr. (center) hosting the May 18 tour and reception 
of the Photojournalism Hall of Fame for the Press Club of 
Metropolitan St. Louis. From left, Casey Kuchem, Hall of 

Fame caretaker, Press Club members: Gloria Ross, 
Bill Miller, Joe Kenny and Rick Stoff.

St. Louis Press Club’s Movie and a Cocktail Night

Photojournalism Hall of Fame Tour

Press Club members and 
friends gathered for wine, 
beer and popcorn prior to 
Press Club’s movie night 
at the Galleria 6 Cinema 

to see the journalism 
classic, “Absence of 
Malice” on April 23.

From left, Pam Niehaus, 
Ben Lipman and Melissa 
Zensen at the Press 
Club’s movie night.

From left, Amanda Cook, Movie Night 
chairperson, greets Gary and Ellen 
Soule at the reception prior to the 
screening of “Absence of Malice”.

Press Club’s Second Annual Spelling Bee
Spelling Bee winner and 
“master-speller” David 
Muet, our Royale waiter.

Press Club members at the June 19 Spelling Bee are 
from left, Aisha Sultan, Glenda Partlow, Diane Toroian 
Keaggy, Pam Niehaus, Gloria Ross, Richard Gavatin

Spelling Bee co-chairs 
Diane Toroian Keaggy 

and Aisha Sultan (front) 
lead the ten contestants 

who participated in the 
event at The Royale patio.
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Meet Our Newest Board Members
	 D.J. Wilson currently is the communications coordinator for East-West Gateway 
Council of Governments, the region’s federally designated metropolitan planning organization. 
Prior to that, in reverse chronological order, he was part time staff reporter, The St. Louis 
American, two months; staff writer, The Riverfront Times, eight years; staff writer, The Houston 
Press, two years; in-house stringer, Houston Bureau of Newsweek, one year; staff reporter, 
Houston Post, six years; director of public information, St. Louis University, two years; 
community relations writer, SLU Medical Center, four years; sports editor, reporter and editor 
Houma (La.) Courier, three years, and sports editor, Waynesville (Mo.) Daily Guide, one year. 
He has a Bachelor of Journalism Degree from the University of Missouri at Columbia (1974) 
and a Master of Arts Degree in Urban Affairs from St. Louis University (1983). Since 2001 he 
has had a weekly public affairs radio show on KDHX (FM 88.1), which now airs on Monday 
nights at 8:30 p.m. He has written on a freelance basis for St. Louis Magazine, Newsweek, 
Reuters, and various other outlets. He is married and is the father of eight. In 1995, he received 
the “Outstanding Journalist” award from the Texas Human Rights Foundation for his coverage 
of AIDS in Houston. 

D.J. Wilson

Jessica Z. Brown

	 Jessica Z. Brown, community connector, media literacy proponent and educator, often 
speaks to professional and parent groups on the importance of on-going media literacy education 
as a vehicle toward economic development and healthy communities. She is founder and 
president of Gateway Media Literacy Partners, Inc., adjunct professor at Webster University, 
adjunct lecturer at University College at Washington University in St. Louis, and an award-
winning communications professional with more than 30 years experience, including newspaper 
reporting/ photography, television news and production, video production, corporate marketing 
communications, customer-service management and education consulting.

Alice Handelman is the 2013 Honoree of The Women’s Auxiliary for the Jewish Aged.  She was 
recognized for her many years of exemplary service benefiting the elderly at the organization’s Spring 
Honoree Luncheon Tuesday, June 11 at the Cedars of Town and Country. 

Suzanne Corbett was awarded the Missouri Professional Communicators’ “Communicator of the 
Year” award

Claire Applewhite has published the fourth book in her ‘Nam Noir’ series, “Tennessee Plates”

Congratulations to our Members

Two new $1,000 scholarships have been established to provide internship archival assistance for the Media Archives at the 
St. Louis Public Library.  Earlier this spring, the Press Club and St. Louis Post-Dispatch donated $5,000 to the Missouri 
School of Journalism for the David S. Lipman Journalism Scholarship, which will go to Marcie Veit -- a rising junior 
majoring in print and digital news. Alexy Irving, Webster University, was the club’s spring intern and received a $1,000 
scholarship.  Press Club also donated $1,000 to Mathews-Dickey Boys’ and Girls’ Club for a “Sky’s the Limit” scholarship 
given to Amber Lowery.

Scholarships (continued from page 1)
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By Ben Manhanke, Press Club Summer Intern

Helping to preserve and honor the work of Missouri 
photojournalists since its establishment in 2005, the 
Missouri Photojournalism Hall of Fame recoginzes the 
contributions and accomplishments of local newspersons.

The Missouri Photojournalism Hall of Fame, brainchild 
of Bill Miller Sr., Editor-in-Chief of the Washington 
Missourian, provides a space in which to showcase the 
work of both current and pioneering photojournalists from 
the Show-Me-State.  Miller said the goal of the Hall is to 
recognize outstanding photojournalists, those who often get 
overlooked for their contributions to journalism.
 
Located in downtown Washington, Mo., the Hall of Fame 
was made possible through a number of contributers 
including the Missouri Press Association, the University of 
Missouri School of Journalism and the city of Washington. 
Miller said he knows of no earlier efforts to erect a similar 
organization in Missouri prior to this venture.

Each fall the Hall of Fame inducts several new 
photojournalists and incorporates their work into the Hall’s 
exhibit. Inductees are recognized for their accomplishments 
in one or more of the following categories: outstanding 
photojournalism achievement, long-term photography for a 
Missouri publication or other journalism outfit, leadership 
in education, technical innovations, ethical values and 
integrity and contributions to community.

Candidates, living or deceased, may be nominated by 
anyone either through the University of Missouri School of 
Journalism or the MPA.  The final decision of who 
is to be inducted into the Hall of Fame is made by a 

selection committee headed by David Rees, chair of the 
photojournalism faculty at the University of Missouri 
School of Journalism and Cliff Schiappa, a retired 
Associated Press photographer and photo editor. 

Those inducted into the Hall of Fame in 2012 included 
Wiley Price, recipient of more than 80 photojournalism 
awards from state and national newspaper associations; Lee 
Battaglia, one of the founding editors for the Smithsonian’s 
Air and Space magazine and Jean Shifrin, the highly 
decorated, first female photojournalist to work at the 
St. Joseph News Press. 

Nominations for a given year are due by April 30, with this 
year’s inductees to be announced later this summer.

Miller said currently he is trying to obtain a grant to fund 
the construction of a new, permanent home in Washington 
for the Hall of Fame so as to no longer have to rent the 
space the Hall currently occupies. 

He said some thought has also been given to moving the 
hall to Columbia, Mo., at or near the University of Missouri 
School of Journalism where it could be utilized as a 
teaching tool and would most likely receive more visitors. 
As of yet, however, no such space has been located. 

For more information about visiting the Missouri 
Photojournalism Hall of Fame or how you can nominate an 
individual to be inducted, you can go to the Missouri Press 
Association website: 
www.mopress.com/photojournalism_hof.php 
or contact the Hall of Fame at (636)239-7575.

Missouri Hall of Fame Honors Photojournalists

Press Club members and friends at 
the Missouri Photojournalism Hall of 
Fame private Press Club tour. From 

Left: Jon and Mary Hagar, Angelo 
Veal, Gloria Ross, Joe Kenny, Fawn 

Knoll, Terry Kenny, Tom Keller, Bill 
Miller, Jr., Bob Byrne, Pat Simpson, 

Rick Stoff, Jerry and Glenda Partlow. 



Noon, Thursday, July 18 
Norman Probstein Golf Course Clubhouse in Forest Park

6141 Lagoon Drive    St. Louis, MO 63112

Luncheon Buffet   Members $17   Non-Members and Guests $18

RSVP by Tuesday, July 16 by phone to 636-230-1973 by credit card at stlpressclub.org
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Press Club Forum and Scholarship Luncheon 
featuring

“Cartooning in St. Louis”
with Mike Phoenix, author 

of “Comics’ Second City: The 
Gateway History of the American 
Comic Book” and Dan Martin, St. 
Louis Post-Dispatch Weatherbird 
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2013 Press Club 
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